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For Consideration before School Forum Decisions at December Forum



1. Purpose of the Report

The Central School Services block (CSSB) was established by the DFE in 2018/19 and has been created with the aim of funding LA’s for statutory duties they hold for both maintained schools and academies. It brings together:

· Funding for ongoing responsibilities such as admissions

· Funding previously allocated through the retained duties element of the education services grant (ESG)

· Residual agreed funding for historic commitments 

A breakdown for CSSB is provided in Appendix 1. Please note the CSSB does not include (and is not intended to) funding for any central front line budgets and commitments held in the Early Years and High Needs blocks 

The aim of the CSSB is to improve transparency and recognise the continued need to use DSG funding (within laid out parameters) to fund centrally managed commitments which support front line and support service functions.
2. CSSB Budget 2020/21
The indicative 2020/21 allocation, after discussions with the DFE for the CSSB is estimated to be £17.702 – a decrease of £0.337m from the figure for 2019/20.  The DFE from 2020-21 will begin to reduce the element of funding with CSSB that some local authorities receive for historic commitments made prior to 2013-14. The DFE do not believe it is fair to maintain significant differences in funding indefinitely between local authorities which reflect historic decisions.

In 2020-21, for those local authorities that receive it, historic commitments funding will be reduced by 20%, with a protection so that no authority loses an amount equivalent to more than 0.5% of its 2019-20 schools block allocation. The DFE will continue to unwind this funding in future years, and will provide further detail in due course. In Birmingham’s case the DFE have agreed informally to exclude the £10m contribution to children services re equal pay (non- manuals) from the deduction calculation in 2020/21.
Further discussions are taking place with the DFE regarding the £0.660m contribution to children services re equal pay (manuals). At this stage the LA is assuming that this amount will not be excluded from the deduction calculation in 2020/21. If the amount is excluded by the DFE the reduction in budget in 2020/21 will reduce from £0.337m to £0.205m.

Appendix 1 provides a breakdown and comparison of the proposed reduced budget allocations of £17.702m for 2020/21 with the actual budget allocations of £18.039m for 2019/20, 

3. Benchmarking 
Appendix 2 sets out benchmarking information extracted from tables issued by the DfE using 2019/20 Section 251 statements. The columns set out the totality of what LA’s could be budgeting for but it is the yellow shaded columns which highlight those commitments applicable to Birmingham. Overall BCC compares favourably with the national averages and those of our neighbouring West Midland authorities.
4. Service / Commitment details

The following supporting information is attached as appendices

· School Admissions – Appendix 3
· Early Help and Brokerage Service – Appendix 4
· School Improvement – Appendix 5, 5a and 5b
· Retained Duties – Appendix 6


    4. Recommendations
School Forum to receive the reports in advance of decisions being sought at the 12th December 2019 School Forum meeting.
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